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11 September 2020

HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents,
CoviD RECOVERY UPDATE

Thank you for working in partnership to keep our school community safe. We really appreciate the effort that
everyone is making with the Covid recovery arrangements. The safety of our school community remains our
primary objective. In order to keep our school community safe so that our school remains open to all, please note
the following:

e Parents and children to arrive at the allocated gate on time for drop off and pick up

e Parents to social distance and leave the drop off point promptly

e Children to bring in a plastic pencil case with items listed previously

e Children to have their own tissues available

e Parents must not enter the site

e Parents can come to reception by appointment only

e Children to come to school with all items needed, such as PE kits and lunch boxes to avoid parents
returning to school to drop them off

e Walk or park and stride from Tesco to school

e Do not drive down Orchard or Osborne Rd

¢ Adhere to government guidance outside of school keeping to 6 people together

REPORTING TESTING TO SCHOOL
If your child is absent from school because they are experiencing coronavirus related symptoms or if they are

going to have a coronavirus test, you must inform the school at the earliest opportunity via the helpdesk email
helpdesk@stvincents.trafford.sch.uk.

The Helpdesk@ email should now be used solely for the purpose of reporting absences related to symptoms of
coronavirus. All other queries should be emailed to pupil@stvincents.traford.sch.uk.

If you are reporting an absence related to symptoms of coronavirus, please state your child’s name, class and
teacher and description of symptoms. Please also state whether a test has been booked. You can find guidance
below.

In line with the latest government guidance and guidance from Public Health England, we ask that parents:
Book a test if they or their child is displaying symptoms. Pupils must not come into the school if they have

symptoms and will be sent home to self-isolate if they develop them in school. All children can be tested, including
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children under 5, but children aged 11 and under will need to be helped by their parents/carers if using a home
testing kit.

Provide details of anyone they or their child have been in close contact with if they were to test positive for
coronavirus (COVID-19) or if asked by NHS Test and Trace

Self-isolate if they have been in close contact with someone who tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), or if
anyone in their household develops symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19)

Anyone who displays symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) can and should get a test. Tests can be booked online
through the NHS testing and tracing for coronavirus website, or ordered by telephone via NHS 119 for those
without access to the internet. Essential workers, including anyone involved in education or childcare, have priority
access to testing.

We ask that parents inform us immediately of the results of a test and follow this guidance.

If someone tests negative, they can stop self-isolating if they feel well and no longer have symptoms similar to
coronavirus (COVID-19). They could still have another virus, such as a cold or flu — in which case it is still best to
avoid contact with other people until they are better. Other members of their household can stop self-isolating.

If someone tests positive, they should follow the guidance for households with possible or confirmed
coronavirus (COVID-19) infection and must continue to self-isolate for at least 10 days from the onset of their
symptoms. They can then return to school only if they do not have symptoms other than cough or loss of sense of
smell/taste. This is because a cough or anosmia can last for several weeks once the infection has gone. The 10-
day period starts from the day when they first became ill. If they still have a high temperature, they should keep
self-isolating until their temperature returns to normal. Other members of their household should continue self-
isolating for the full 14 days.

CoviD RECOVERY WELLBEING

The children have adapted extremely well to our routines and we all feel like we have settled back into school life
well. In my conversations with the children this week, the children have been telling me how pleased they are to
be back at school and how much they missed their class. Our classes are bonding well and as they are in bubbles,
their bonds are being further nurtured. We have certainly been letting our light shine in so many ways.

PASTORAL TEAM UPDATE

This week our focus is connect. As a school community, we have enjoyed re-connecting with each other and our
families. We are so delighted to welcome all the children back and are thrilled to welcome our new reception
families too.
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https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-for-coronavirus/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance




